Freedom of Information Act 2000 – fleet vehicles
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
The Local Authority is requested to provide a list of motor vehicles operated by the council (owned or leased) currently licensed with the Driver & Vehicle Licensing Authority (“the DVLA”). Please include the following details.
1. Registration Mark of each motor vehicle; 
2. Fleet number allocated (if any); 
3. Chassis Make and Model; 
4. Type of Body fitted; 
5. Date new or date of acquisition.

Answer:
Please find attached fleet list as requested.  

The Council is withholding the Registration Mark of the vehicles concerned.

It considers that the exemption contained at Section 31 of the Act -Law Enforcement applies. Disclosure of the requested information would be likely to have significant negative impact on the prevention of crime were such information disclosed to the wider world (which is how any disclosure under the Act must be viewed). 
The Council considers there is a strong public interest in avoiding likely prejudice to the prevention of crime and on this occasion. No disclosure of registration marks will be made.
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


